Primary 7 Newsletter - Winter Term


I am very pleased to report that the children have settled easily into their final year in Inverkip Primary with the minimum of fuss and appear happy to be back in the classroom. We are concentrating on three main areas; of Literacy, Numeracy and Health & Wellbeing, and I am pleased with their overall progress. Some of our classwork takes place outside, so please ensure the children have a warm jacket with them each day.
Topic
Our topic is slightly behind schedule due to the work the children put into their class charter last term so I intend getting further immersed in exploring and comparing the events leading up to both WWI & WWII and the involvement of countries throughout the world in each conflict.

Language

We will continue working on spelling rules and developing our grammar and punctuation skills.

The children are always given the choice of which reading book/novel they wish to study next and our discussion groups are now running very well; they have definitely improved their writer’s craft questions and our group discussions have become much more interesting and focused. (Please ensure your child has their three questions in their jotters for each week’s discussions.) 

We will be developing Discursive writing this term; the children will do research on subjects they choose; looking at both sides of an argument and examining how to accurately paragraph our writing. 

Maths

We have been studying Percentages and have now moved onto examining Angles (drawing and measuring accurately). The children chose the order of concepts they wish to study from a list: time & timetabling; area and perimeter of complex 2D shapes; scale- through drawings and maps; basic algebraic equations; creating and solving equations; pie charts- interpreting information and forming our own accurate pie charts using our knowledge of percentages and angles.

We will begin to develop mental maths skills each morning (only ever based on work already covered during the session) and we will continue to work on ‘Bob’s’ Problem Solving Strategies each Friday.

Chess

Yes, you read that correctly; we will be attempting to learn how to play chess this term which I hope will help the children with their problem solving abilities.

Science

P.7 & P.6 worked with Booze Busters last term, therefore the three concepts we intended to explore; ‘The Earth Beneath our Feet’, Plants and Animal life/life cycles & the researching of individuals who have made a major contribution to Science will continue this term.

Geograpghy

We will be developing our Mapping Skills; studying Latitude & Longitude and map reading.

Health & Well-Being
We will continue to devote time to caring for & discussing our children’s physical and mental health. The children chose what skills to develop for P.E. (Wednesday & Thursday) – Cardio Vascular Fitness was chosen for Wednesday and Racquet skills will be taught on Thursday. 
Art

We hope to examine the work of ‘The Surrealist’ movement, primarily the work of Salvador Dali.

Homework
Normally the pupils are given a sheet every Monday detailing their homework for the week - it is due in on Friday. (We don’t mark until Monday mornings.) The children will never be given any homework which has not already been explained and worked on previously in class.
Twitter

Our P.7 Twitter page - @p7mrgiffney - is up and running; I hope you are enjoying the opportunity to see what your children are doing in class each day. Please ‘like’ posts that you enjoy as we do check to see what is popular and will try to post more of what you like. 
I hope you find this newsletter useful. The P.7 curriculum is full and challenging. This is just a sample of what we hope to cover this term! Any help you can give to the pupils at home is much appreciated. Paul Giffney (P.7  Teacher).

